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Attachments:  

 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

This memorandum is to recommend that Council consider the following Motions: 
 

1. WHEREAS for safety reasons at the Lake Temagami Access Point the Protection to Persons and Property 
Committee recommends that increased Cell and Wi-Fi coverage be established in this area and that a 
Communication Hub be created using the attendant’s shed as a focal point for this service; 
AND WHEREAS recently Latempra received approval from the Municipality to install a cell service 
booster that now provides a limited cell service around the attendant building; 
AND WHEREAS recently the Municipality has also installed a phone line to this building; 
AND WHEREAS in NeoNet suggested to Councillor O’Mara that the Municipality consider contacting 
Pascal at Tech Galaxy to obtain a quote;  
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive Memo 2018-M-007;  
AND FURTHER THAT Council adopt the Protection to Persons and Property Committee 
recommendation that Council now approach Ontera to install a regular internet service to the attendant 
building;  
AND FURTHER THAT a wireless internet outdoor access point be established by obtaining a quote and 
then purchasing a commercial Internet application at an estimated cost of $350.00 plus installation and 
set-up. 
 

2. BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council adopt the recommendation of the Protection to Persons and Property 
Advisory Committee that the Municipality approach DNSSAB to provide our ambulance with the X 
Series Monitor, because the refurbished E Series Monitors presently in use are not reliable and have failed 
at calls. 

 
 

BACKGROUND  

 

Internet at Access Point 

 
At the January 17, 2018 Protection to Persons and Property Advisory Committee meeting, the Committee 
discussed the need for an Internet Hot spot at the Lake Temagami Access point. They passed the 
following motion:  
MOVED BY: Dan O’Mara 
SECONDED BY: Jim Sanderson 
WHEREAS for safety reasons at the Lake Temagami Access Point the Protection to Persons and Property 
Committee recommends that increased Cell and Wi-Fi coverage be established in this area and that a 
Communication Hub be created using the attendant’s shed as a focal point for this service; 
AND WHEREAS recently Latempra received approval from the Municipality to install a cell service 
booster that now provides a limited cell service around the attendant building; 
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AND WHEREAS recently the Municipality has also installed a phone line to this building; 
AND WHEREAS in NeoNet suggested to Councillor O’Mara that the Municipality consider contacting 
Pascal at Tech Galaxy (Pascal.S@techgalaxy.ca, 705-272-2000) who has mentioned that the outdoor 
access point suitable to this need might be around $350.00 plus installation and set-up, but with additional 
details provided would provide an accurate quotation for our review;  
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Protection to Persons and Property Committee 
recommends to the Municipal Council that they now approach Ontera to install a regular internet service 
to the attendant building;  
AND FURTHER THAT a wireless internet outdoor access point be established by obtaining a quote and 
then purchasing a commercial Internet application at an estimated cost of $350.00 plus installation and 
set-up.  
 
 

X Series Monitor  

 
The Protection to Persons and Property Advisory Committee also discussed the request to by the 
paramedics for X series monitors being denied because there are not enough calls here to warrant having 
the new monitors. Distance and time from hospital and average age of population are not factored into the 
decision. The discontinued E series monitors being used are testing ok in the mornings and then have 
failed at calls the same day. The units are sent out to be refurbished or replaced with refurbished units that 
present the same problems and are not reliable and the E Series Monitor be replaced by the X Series 
Monitor. 
They passed the following motion:  
MOVED BY: Paul Elliott 
SECONDED BY: Jim Sanderson 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Protection to Persons and Property Advisory Committee recommends to 
Council that DNSSAB be approached to provide our ambulance with the X Series Monitor. The 
refurbished E Series Monitors presently in use are not reliable and has failed at calls. 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
Ambulance Crew Quarters 

The Protection to Persons and Property was also concerned that Council keep in the Capital Budget the 
required renovations for more suitable Crew Quarters for Paramedics and would like this issue be assigned 
to a group to follow-up with DSSAB to either get the funds to do some changes or get an increase in our 
rental agreement payment so we can get funds to cover these needed changes. 
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